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OFFICIAL 

Jerry Russell 
 
Email: newimageconc@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
Ref: 2001662 
 
 
Dear Jerry,  
 
RE:  LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR A GRANT APPLICATION 
 
I refer to the above matter and your request for a letter of support from the Department in support 
of a grant application being submitted by Jerry Russell, for the removal of sand and rebuild of the last 
section of the all abilities access ramp, located at the end of Centre Road on the Seaspray Foreshore 
Reserve. 
 
The Department acknowledges and supports this application.  
 
Jerry Russell is a user of the Seaspray Foreshore Reserve and the Seaspray Reserves Committee of 
Management Incorporated is the current Committee of Management over the Seaspray Foreshore 
Reserve, the subject area of Crown land is part of Crown allotment 1B, Section 1, Township of 
Seaspray, Parish of Giffard, reserved for the purpose of Public Recreation.  
 
It should be noted that Jerry Russell, will need to ensure that all necessary permits and statutory 
approvals are obtained prior to the commencement of any works in relation to the above proposal, 
should the grant application be successful. This will include the need to obtain formal landowner 
consent for the proposal from the Department, prior to any works commencing.  
 
Should you have any queries regarding this matter please contact me on 0448 469 501 or email 
christina.lancaster@delwp.vic.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Christina Lancaster 
Program Officer 
Land and Built Environment  
 
Cc: Pauline Hitchins – Secretary, Seaspray Reserves Committee of Management Incorporated  
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